
LAKE STEWARD’S REPORT - 2015
Water quality testing is an important diagnostic tool to help residents

of Otter Lake determine the health of the lake. We need early warnings to
predict important changes in the lake’s ecological process. By systematic
testing and monitoring over time, it is possible to evaluate if water quality is
improving or declining. By selective testing at strategic sites, water quality
indicators can help determine the source or cause of contamination. The
ecological and trophic status of a lake is generally determined by the levels
of nutrients it contains.

As in previous years OLLA is fortunate to have the assistance of the
Rideau Valley Conservation Authority (RVCA) in testing the water quality of
Otter Lake. Thanks are due to Sarah MacLeod, and her qualified team of
technologists for allowing us to include their data along with ours. Both
RVCA and OLLA test at least 3 to 4 times per year at different sites.

The table below shows the results of the water quality testing
performed in 2014 by OLLA and RVCA. E. Coli levels were low or
undetectable at all sites tested except at OLLA 07 in May. Site 07 is close
to Barker’s Creek, the major inflow into the lake and high E. Coli levels at
this site are not uncommon since Barker’s Creek drains an extensive
wetland and farming area west of highway 15. E. coli was not detectable
when site OLLA 07 was retested in June. Total Kjeldahl Nitrogen levels
were generally in the acceptable range of between 200 - 500 µg/L at all
sites tested. Phosphorous levels were all between 5 µg/L and 15 µg/L
except for a very high reading at site 04 in May which was probably an


